
 
STATE OF CALIFORNIA Gavin Newsom, Governor 

PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 
505 VAN NESS AVENUE 
SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94102-3298 

 
May 7, 2025 
 

Erin Rice 
Senior Land Planner 
Pacific Gas & Electric  
300 Lakeside Drive 
Oakland, CA 94612 

Re: Determination of Application Completeness for Pacific Gas & Electric’s S-238 Hinkley Compressor 
Station Electrical Upgrades Project (A.25-04-004) and Data Request #1 

Dear Ms. Rice: 

The Energy Division of the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) has completed its review of Pacific 
Gas and Electric’s (PG&E) Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity (CPCN) Application (A.25-04-004) 
and Proponent’s Environmental Assessment (PEA) for the S-238 Hinkley Compressor Station Electrical 
Upgrades Project (project). The CPUC reviewed PG&E’s application in accordance with Section 15101 of the 
California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Guidelines, CPUC’s Guidelines for Energy Project Applications 
Requiring CEQA Compliance: Pre-filing and Proponent’s Environmental Assessments (PEA) (November 
2019), and the CPUC’s Information and Criteria List. The Energy Division finds that the Application and PEA 
contain sufficient information to satisfy the requirements of the Commission’s Information and Criteria List 
and PEA Checklist. Accordingly, the CPUC deems this Application complete. 

While the application is considered complete, the CPUC has identified data requests in the attached Data 
Request #1. The CPUC requests that PG&E respond to the attached Data Request #1 by May 21, 2025. In 
addition, the CPUC may have additional data requests during preparation of the CEQA documentation for 
the project.  

Please direct questions related to this application to me at John.Forsythe@cpuc.ca.gov. 

   
Sincerely, 

 

John Forsythe 
Project Manager, Energy Division 
 
 
cc: Susanne Heim, Panorama 
 Colleen Lavery, Panorama 
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